Minutes of 2006 Annual General Meeting of the ANZPNA

Melbourne Convention Centre, 15 August 2006

Present at meeting:  Drs Max Morris, William Wong, Charlie Crompton, Steve Alexander, Steve McTaggart, David McCredie, Colin Jones, Harley Powell, Lillian Johnstone, Andrew Rosenberg, Fiona Mackie, Joshua Kausman, Jeff Fletcher, Sean Kennedy, 

Apologies received

Drs Tonya Kara, Gad Kainer, Elisabeth Hodson, Debbie Lewis, Jonathan Craig, Frank Willis, Ian Hewitt, Rowan Walker, Amanda Walker, John Burke, Ken Jureidini.

Minutes of 2005 AGM 

The minutes of the 2005 were read and confirmed by the membership present.

Matters arising from 2005 minutes

No matters 

Chair persons report

Max Morris presented his report.  He thanked the outgoing executive committee for their support over the past 3 year term. He also thanked Monica Collins of Wyeth Pharmaceuticals for sponsorship of members to attend the meeting and the educational program that was to follow the AGM.

Treasurers report

Charlie Cromptom presented the financial report for 2006.  He noted that the auditors have not been able to undertake the audit of the accounts because of the timing of the AGM this year and provisional statement is presented..  The association has accumulated a surplus of $13.531.80. The web site fee is not included as yet.  Several members were not financial at the time of the writing of the report, but 100% of the membership had paid up by the 2006 AGM.  He proposed that the annual subscription be reduced to $50.00 so as the accumulated surplus did not increase too rapidly without  some dedicated purpose.  Dr Crompton proposed that the annual subscription be dropped to $50.00.  

Motion seconded by Steve Alexander.

Motion carried

Report of regional assistant secretary Colin Jones

IPNA council met in Beijing and Cape Town.  IPNA is in a financially sound position. He reported that one of the core IPNA activities was to support training fellowships.  Isidor Salusky will succeed Matthias Brandis as Secretary General at the Hungary 2007 meeting.

Colin Jones concluded that his 6 year term will come to an end at the 2007 IPNA meeting. The membership thank him for his efforts in representing the association

Dr Max Morris discussed the issue that there were no nominations from the membership to succeed Colin Jones.  Dr Andrew Rosenberg proposed Dr William Wong.  He will consider the nomination and will contact Colin Jones by October 2006

TSANZ standing committee on paediatric transplantation

Dr Steve Alexander reported that nephrologists and transplant surgeons are continuing to discuss issues related to organ allocation for paediatrics. 

He also reported that the Transplantation Society 2008 Congress in Sydney will have a paediatric stream.

No interest was expressed by the membership for having IPTA Congress in Australia.  The 2007 IPTA Congress will be in Cancun.

Report of SAC Nephrology

The letter to Dr Paul Snelling concerning training at different sites had not reached him by the time of the last ANZSN council meeting.  Unofficial feedback suggest that ANZPNA request for special consideration for paediatric trainess has received favourable consideration and will be exempt from the new ruling. Fiona Mackie also reported on the new Kidney School website which has been developed to aid in education. 

ANZDATA 2005/06 report

 Dr Steve McTaggart presented his report to the membership. He asked the membership if they still wanted to collect lipid data.  Any request for transplant data should be directed to Paul Henning, Jonathan Craig or Steve McTaggart.  Studies on long term follow up are being planned.

Election of new executive for 2007-2009

Dr Max Morris presented the results of the recent ballot to the membership.  Dr Lillian Johnstone was confirmed as the new chair person, Dr Fiona Mackie, the new secretary and Dr Paul Henning the Treasurer

Other business

Dr David McCredie said that the Dr Sebastian Bachman had accepted the invitation as the 2007 speaker at the Florence       Symposium.  It will be on Wednesday March 28 2007.

Dr Andrew Rosenberg thanked the out going executive for their work.  The meeting closed at 1355hours.

